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Government Accountability and Oversight Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Sam Porter

	Proposed No.:
	2017-0439
	Date:
	January 9, 2018



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2017-0439 would confirm the Executive’s appointment of Kimberly Laymen to the King County Employee Giving Program Committee.

BACKGROUND

King County’s Employee Giving Program (EGP) coordinates the Annual Giving Drive, through which employees can make philanthropic donations to nonprofit organizations, and organizes philanthropic responses to emergencies during the year. Its purpose and functions are prescribed in Chapter 3.36 of the King County Code. 

During 2017, more than 2,000 employees participated in the Annual Giving Drive, pledging a combined total of $1.9 million to nonprofit organizations.

The Employee Giving Program is governed by a 15-member employee committee that is appointed by the Executive and confirmed by the Council. Members have staggered two-year terms. The committee meets monthly to help coordinate the program, including determining the nonprofit organizations that participate in the program. 

DISCUSSION

Kimberly Laymen (2017-0439) is the Customer Services Supervisor in the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review where she supervises the front desk, records, and call center staff. Ms. Laymen has been with the county for five years and was inspired to join the EGP committee when she attended an EGP ambassador awards celebration. She hopes to inspire more employees to give back to the community through EGP. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2017-0439 and attachments 
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1. Junelle Kroontje, Administrator, King County Employee Giving Program
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